Facts about Influenza

Many people use the term flu to mean any of a number of illnesses, including colds and gastrointestinal illnesses, but flu should be used to refer only to influenza. Influenza is caused by viruses that infect the respiratory tract. Patients with influenza can become very ill. Symptoms include fever, cough, sore throat, headache, muscle aches, and extreme fatigue. If you have a low fever, runnny or stuffed nose, congestion, and scratchy throat, you might have a cold rather than the flu.

Most people get over the flu without complications in one to two weeks, but one factor that makes flu dangerous is the possibility of dangerous complications such as pneumonia. For this reason, elderly people and those who have chronic health problems are encouraged to have flu shots at the beginning of the flu season.

Influenza viruses are hard control because they are constantly changing, or mutating. If an influenza virus has infected you, you develop an antibody to that virus. But as that virus mutates, your antibody no longer recognizes the virus, and you can contract flu from the changed virus. Your case might not be severe because the original antibody provides partial protection.

Influenza viruses change in two ways. One way is gradual, a series of mutations that occur over time. The other way is sudden, as a new subtype of the virus emerges. The gradual mutations generally do not cause widespread outbreaks. But when a virus changes suddenly, the resulting illness can reach catastrophic numbers. The worst influenza outbreak in recent history—the so-called spanish flu of 1918–1919—resulted from a sudden mutation of an influenza virus. Researchers still do not understand how this virus mutated to become so lethal to humans.
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